New Hampshire Doubles Striped Bass Daily Bag Limit
Striped bass fishermen hitting the waters this summer in New Hampshire can take two striped bass per day based on a recent regulation change. This change puts the Granite State on par with most of the other states along the eastern seaboard who have had this bag limit for several years. In June of 2001 the minimum size limit on striped bass in New Hampshire was lowered from 32 inches to 28 inches. The current size limit is a minimum of 28 inches for both fish that can be possessed. However, the new regulation allows only one fish in the bag that is over 40 inches.
Marine biologist Doug Grout is predicting another great year for striper fishermen. He does expect “a lot of small fish and some big ones too”. He is basing his prediction on the fact that 2001 was a record hatch year for striped bass. Last year was another great year for spawning bass with numbers “way above” average. Doug also notes that there are still a significant number of fish available from another record hatch in 1993. These fish are in the 38 to 40 inch range. The bottom line for 2003 is there will be lots and lots of action on New Hampshire coast and in Great Bay with the potential for some real line busters.
Doug did through in a note of caution however. Let’s face it this winter and right into early summer the temperatures have been cold with lots of cold rain filling our rivers washing into the sea. The Atlantic Ocean has been slow to warm up this year and has been running several degrees cooler than norms. Doug noted that when this happened two years ago some of the bass simple stayed south. Catches were up in the mid Atlantic Coast but were down in New England.

Doug says the report he has been getting from commercial fishermen suggest the cool waters have been affecting their catches. He says these fishermen report “great” catches of haddock and “good” catches of cod. Commercial fishermen noted that the fish seemed to be concentrated in areas of warmer waters.
Doug also had some interesting results from fishermen surveys conducted in recent years. For instance even though the minimum size limit was lowered in 2001 from 32 to 28 inches, most fishermen released their catches anyways. In fact results from his voluntary angler survey shows that these fishermen released 94% of the 7,603 fish they caught in 2002 compared to 91% in 2001. He also discovered that the percent of legal sized fish released by anglers went up even though the size limit was lowered. The percentage of legal length fish released was the highest since 1997.
Other facts to note from annual striped bass report written by the Marine Division staff suggest that the number of fishermen using bait is declining and the number of shore fishermen is increasing. The complete report is available at www.nhfishandwildlife.com. Just click on the salt water news section.
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